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We, the Durham Historic Preservation Commission, have reviewed and discussed the nomination 
for St. Joseph African Methodist Episcopal Church and find that the property meets the criteria 
for listing in the National Register of Historic Places as stated in Section 8 of the report. This 
building and its inhabitants have been central to the Fayetteville Street Corridor historic 
neighborhood and continues to be of vital importance to the spiritual and cultural vitality of the 
Hayti Community and Durham as a whole. We enthusiastically support the updates to this listing 
in the National Register to reflect both the monumental contribution of Richard Burton Fitzgerald 
to the built and economic development of Durham. It has been and continues to be a cornerstone 
for the Black community from the civil rights movement (despite the destruction of what was 
called “Urban Renewal”) through to its current day function as a stalwart designation signifying 
the impact of Durham’s Black history.  
 




